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Memorandum 

 
To:  Utah Public Service Commission 
 
From:  Division of Public Utilities 
  Philip Powlick, Director 
  Artie Powell, Manager, Energy Section 
  Thomas Brill, Technical Consultant 
  Charles Peterson, Technical Consultant 
 
Date:  May 5, 2008 
 
Subject: Notice of Filing Rocky Mountain Power’s 2008R-1 Request for Proposals, 
  Docket No. 08-035-40 
 
 Rocky Mountain Power (Company) has advised the Utah Public Service 

Commission (Commission) that the Company will be issuing the request for proposals 

(RFP) for new renewable resources (2008R-1 RFP).  The Company is expected to issue 

the 2008R-1 RFP in the second quarter of 2008.  The Company has provided this notice 

of filing in order to allow the Commission adequate time to hire a consultant to monitor 

the renewable RFP process. 

 The Company filed the notice for the renewable RFP with the Commission on 

April 10, 2008.  In response the Commission issued an Action Request to the Division of 

Public Utilities (Division) on April 15, 2008.  The Division has determined that the 

Commission worked with the Utah Division of Purchasing to issue an RFP for the 

consultant.  The consultant RFP was issued April 23, 2008 and will be available until 

May 21, 2008.  The Division concludes that the Company has provided adequate notice 

for filing its renewable RFP.  The Division now wishes to close out this Action Request.        

cc:   Dave Taylor, Rocky Mountain Power 

        Michele Beck, Committee of Consumer Services 


